
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

As we approach the end of November, we are closer to 

Advent, the season in which Christians wait and prepare for 

the celebration that commemorates the birth of Jesus Christ 

and ask the Spirit for the gift of gentle defiance. 

 

Christmas arrives this year to find that our health can be 

precarious, our studies or jobs under stress, our finances 

dipping badly, particularly in these times of COVID-19.  How 

can we celebrate Christmas in the midst of COVID?  Will we 

be able to gather with our families?  Isn’t the only realistic 

response anxiety and gloom? 

 

When the outer world is darkness, barrenness, and 

rejection, Advent is a lesson in bringing forth and responding 

to the inner world of light, greenness, and kindness.   

 

Our Tradition teaches us that since this inner world is rooted 

in a transcendent love, it is more powerful than all the 

attacks that emerge out of both our finitude and sinfulness.  

“I have said this that you might have peace in me. In the 

world you have tribulations, but cheer up, I have overcome 

the world” (John 16:33).  Christmas cheer, when it is 

modelled on this passage from John, engenders in us a 

gentle defiance to the tribulations of the world.  

 

Gentle defiance is not on the standard list of Christian 

virtues, but it is the Advent gift that we all need to unwrap at 

one November/December or another.  Particularly in this 

extraordinary year! 

2021 Student Prefect Executive 

L-R: 2021 College Vice-Captains Luca Franco and Jacob Beattie, 

Mr Andy Kuppe, 2021 College Captain Adam Crick 

 

2021 Prefect Team 

I am delighted to announce the following Student Prefect 

Positions for 2021: 

 

2021 Student Prefect Executive 

2021 College Captain Adam Crick T05 

2021 College Vice Captains Jacob Beattie H05  and 

 Luca Franco L01 

2021 House Captains 

Bodkin Captain Bryce Hassett B05 

Bodkin Vice-Captain Mahdiar Shegefti B05 

 

Hughes Captain Marc Celea B11 

Hughes Vice Captain Benjamin Paterson H06 

 

Lynch Captain Warren Tuyau L03 

Lynch Vice-Captain Gabriel Lucic L04 

 

Treacy Captain Jack Marin T05 

Treacy Vice-Captain Emmanuel Lymbouris T08 
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2021 Student Prefects 

Benjamin Calleja H01 

Jacob Carlson B05 

Edward Christou H03 

Aaron Cooray T09 

Patrick Csar L04 

Luke De Matteis L07 

Zac Graziano L04 

Elwood Jepson T01 

Robert Jones L09 

Billy Kalessoglou B03 

Dino Koutes B10 

Anthony Lanciana T06 

Max Mason T10 

Oliver McIlroy B03 

Allesandro Mellino T01 

Laurence Nardella H10 

Joseph Paiano B02 

Jai Parekh H07 

Matthew Poggi B01 

David Rofail T04 

Matthew Rottura L02 

Yashen Sharma L02 

Oliver Stokes T01 

Thrubavan Tharmakulendran B02 

Xander Wilson H02 

Ethan Xerri H09 

 

The students will be commissioned into these leadership 

roles on Monday 30 November.  I am sure you join with me in 

congratulating them and supporting them in their student 

leadership roles. 

 

VCE Year 12 Exams are proceeding very well and the boys 

are to be commended on their response as they approach the 

last exam on Tuesday 1 December.  

 

VCE Year 11 Exams commence tomorrow and conclude on 

Friday 27 November.  

 

The Term will conclude for all students on Thursday 3 

December. 

 

As we look forward to celebrating our Sesquicentenary (150 

years) next year in 2021, one of our Old Boys, Owen 

Abrahams, has created a logo for 2021, I commend it to 

you. 

 

Tenete Traditiones 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 



 

From the Deputy Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

The students seem to have settled back into routine at school 

over the last couple of weeks, and it is certainly wonderful to 

have all the boys back with their energy and movement 

bringing life back to the College.  They have certainly missed 

each other and the interactions with our staff. 

 

We are noticing that some boys are tiring more quickly still, 

and to some extent that is to be expected for a little while yet, 

whilst body clocks adjust to school hours and travelling to and 

from school once again. 

 

For the most part, too, the boys have been excellent about 

wearing their face masks at school, as per the directives from 

the State Government and based on the advice of the 

Victorian Chief Health Officer.  

 

However, we need to ask for your help in reminding them that 

they need to wear their face masks, covering noses and 

mouths, to and from school – whether they are walking, on 

trams, trains or buses.  

 

We are receiving an increasing number of calls and emails 

from members of the public, commenting that Parade 

students are wearing their masks on their chins, and in some 

cases not at all.  

 

This is causing a significant degree of distress and anxiety in 

our wider community and our College has a responsibility, 

and is expected to assist in whatever ways we can, to keep 

our own community and our neighbourhood safe. 

 

We know how generous and community-minded so many of 

our students are – and know too, that they would not wittingly 

want to upset anyone in our neighbourhoods, or even 

necessarily understand the level of anxiety and concern it 

causes some of our neighbours and members of the public 

when the boys don’t have their masks covering their noses 

and mouths.   

But it is up to us, the adults in their lives, to help them 

comprehend how their actions can be interpreted and read 

by others, especially those who don’t know them as we do.  

 

We ask you to please have this discussion with your son/s 

over the next few days.  

 

And perhaps, along with lunches, homework and bags, 

remind your sons as they leave home in the morning to 

wear their masks.  

 

We will of course continue to communicate with our boys on 

the most up to date directives as they are communicated to 

us by the Sate Government.  

 

Your support and help would be appreciated. 

 

Thank you 

 

Mr Mark Aiello 

Deputy Principal 

 

 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Unit 3-4 VCAA Examinations 

Our best wishes go to the class of 2020 final year and 

accelerating VCE students as they continue with their VCAA 

examinations until December 1.  VCAA will release results on 

30 December. 

 

Year 11 Written Examinations 

As advised in the last College Newsletter, the upcoming Year 

11 examinations commence this week, from 19 to 27 

November.  

 

Full Summer College uniform is required.  Supervised study 

halls will be operating for students choosing to remain at 

school outside their scheduled examination times. 

 

Headstart Classes for 2021 

Current Year 10 and 11 students enrolled in the VCE in 2021 

will attend classes in their 2021 subjects in the final week of 

school, 30 November to 3 December.  

 

VCAL Year 11 and Year 12 Sport Academy classes will also 

occur at this time at Bundoora.  

 

Year 11 2021 VCAL Preston students will also undertake an 

orientation program in the final week.   

 

All classes are a compulsory requirement for these current 

Year 10 and 11 students.  

 

On 2 December Preston Year 9 students enrolled in Year 10 

at the Bundoora campus next year will attend a session at 

Bundoora in the middle of the day, with transport provided 

where required. 

 

Year 12 2021 VCE and VCAL Day at LaTrobe 

University 

1 February 2021 promises to be a first day of school for all 

VCAL and VCE Year 12 students like no other.  

 

While details of the day are in their final stages of planning, 

we have been able to secure authors and presenters for 

VCE English and Literature, for students seeking 

apprenticeships, in addition to sessions on time 

management, study skills and wellbeing.  

 

Stay tuned for further announcements and lock in the day, 

Monday 1 February. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

 

 

 

Clearing Lockers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

All parents/guardians please note that students at both 

campuses have been advised that they MUST clear their 

lockers by Thursday 3 December and they will need to take 

their padlocks home with them.  

 

We would appreciate parents/guardians reminding their 

sons that they need to do this. 

 

All lockers will be cleaned on Monday 7 December, and any 

items left in lockers will be discarded. 

 

The College cannot take any responsibility for missing items 

or locks left in/on the lockers after school finishes. 

 

Mr Rod Macdonald 

Property and Services Manager 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

'My School Dentist' Program 

The Australian Dental Foundation (ADF) is a charity, 

dedicated to improving oral health and expanding access to 

quality dental care for children and teens (2 to 17 years of 

age) across Australia. 

 

The Foundation delivers the 'My School Dentist' program, a 

no out-of-pocket expense mobile dental program that delivers 

onsite oral health care and education for students at Primary 

Schools, Secondary Schools, Kindergartens, Child Care 

Centres and Out of Hours School Care.  A qualified dentist 

and dental assistant provide the services below on site at 

school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Since its beginning in 2012 the 'My School Dentist' program 

has provided services at hundreds of sites, improving the oral 

health of thousands of children and making our program the 

largest mobile dental service in Australia. 

 

Services 

What Treatment Can Be Provided Through the ADF 

Program?  Your child’s general dental care may include: 

 

• an oral examination (minimum requirement); and, 

where clinically necessary, one or more of the 

following services: 

• x-rays 

• cleaning 

• fluoride treatment 

• dietary advice 

• oral hygiene instruction 

• follow up visits for general dental services such as 

fillings, fissure seals & extractions 

 

Parade has just been invited to participate in this program 

from the beginning of 2021. 

 

Your son will be provided with an Information Pack in 

Tutor Period on Friday November 20. 

It will contain more detailed information as well as a 

consent card, should you wish to take advantage of this 

service and enrol your son in this program. 

Please complete the consent card and get your son to 

return it to his Tutor Teacher by Friday 27 November. 

 

It is anticipated that the first visits of the Mobile service to 

each campus in 2021 will be in late Term 1 - early Term 2 

and then again in Term 3 next year.   

 

Miss Regina Rowan 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  



 

Nude Food Lunches 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff and Prefects are wanting to promote healthier lunches: 

better food, and zero packaging.  So, we are running a simple 

competition in the last weeks of the year. 

 

On two random days, Tutor Teachers will be inviting boys to 

present their nude food lunchbox.  Any boys who do so will go 

in a random draw for some cash prizes to be handed out on 

the last day of the school year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The planet really appreciates your support in helping your son 

pack a zero-waste lunch. 

 

Boys will hear more about the competition through the daily 

bulletin. 

 

There will also be a prize for the healthiest lunch box. 

 

Mr Philip Rowlands 

Tutor Teacher 

 

 

2020 Community Action 
Annual Christmas Appeal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With over two million people living below  
the poverty line in Australia, including over  

half a million children, your donation allows the 
St Vincent de Paul Society and other charities to 

provide more than immediate help at  
Christmas time. 

 

Community Action is running their  
Annual Christmas Appeal.  Each student is asked 

to donate one non-perishable food item.   
 

Donations can be placed in the donation box in 
each Tutor Room or at Community Action 



 

Edmund Rice Education Beyond 
Borders - an International 
Conversation 
 
 

 

On Friday 13 November, five Year 9 students were offered the opportunity to take part in a conference with five Edmund Rice 

Education schools located within Australia and New Zealand.  

 

Mr Greg Christ from Ignatius Park Townsville was the organiser of the enjoyable meeting.  Under the direction of Mrs Kuppe, 

we were invited to meet in the College Boardroom, where we were met with numerous technical difficulties.  Once we were 

successful in setting up the Zoom meeting, we were formally greeted by the participants from the four other schools.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To begin the meeting, the students from the chosen schools were given the opportunity to introduce themselves to the other 

participants in the meeting. The following questions were discussed among the students: ‘What was your 2020 like? How does 

your family/school celebrate the festive season of Christmas? All of the schools displayed a positive attitude, which generated 

into charismatic responses.  

 

In a year that felt very isolated and challenging, this experience guided us to interact with other schools, during a period that 

restricted us from seeing them in person.  Overall, special thanks to Mrs Kuppe for assisting us with this opportunity, and 

allowing us to progress in our leadership journey.  

 

We look forward to future collaborations with EREBB schools.  

 

Emile Grech B18, Mitchell Maruff B19, Jacob Paglia L12, Evan Paini L12, and Thomson Thomas H18  



 

Indigenous Garden at 
Preston 
 

 

 

 

 

You may have walked past the front of the Mackillop 

Building at the Preston Campus and noticed that the garden 

beds out the front are all the same; a tree or two and a 

bunch bushes or grasses that are not very interesting.  

 

A few weeks ago, a group of students and Mr Williams set 

out to change this.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First, we dug out some of the spikey grasses (turns out that 

this is listed as an invasive weed), to make room for some 

new plants.  

 

All of the new plants that we put in are native/Indigenous to 

this area and we chose these plants because we wanted to 

plant an Aboriginal/Indigenous garden.  

 

There are a number of varieties of small trees which include 

Bottlebrush and Acacias; some small bushes, such as 

native Daisies and other flowers; and of course some native 

grasses called Kangaroo Paws which are beautiful grasses 

that produce red, green or yellow flowers. The flowers are 

unique as they do not have petals, instead they are a dense 

fuzzy looking flower that take on the distinct shape of a 

kangaroo’s foot.  

 

The garden still requires some more work, but hopefully 

soon, it will be fully complete and there for anyone who 

wants to admire it.  

 

If you want to see this garden, it is located out the front of 

the Mackillop Building, Clifton Grove, Preston, facing Sacred 

Heart Primary School on the Preston Campus site. 

 

Tom Montgomery-Scobie  

Year 7 T20 

Preston Garden Project Manager  



 



 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

2021 Instrumental Music Enrolments 

Instrumental Music enrolments for 2021 are now open for all 

year levels.  We offer tuition on a range of instruments - 

both individual and small group lessons.  

  

Learning an instrument is a fantastic way for students to 

immerse themselves into College life and make new friends 

along the way as part of their individual ensemble.  

Research has also shown it is a fantastic way to strengthen 

memory and literacy skills, and enhance overall mental 

health and wellbeing. 

  

The enrolment form can be accessed at this link or via the 

College website following these steps: Education -->  Music 

--> Instrumental Lesson Booking Form. 

  

Families currently enrolled in the Instrumental Music 

Program, will not need to re-enrol your son for lessons in 

2021.  Your enrolment will last for the duration of your son’s 

time at the College, unless a formal request for withdrawal is 

submitted in writing at least eight weeks prior as per the 

enrolment policy. 

  

More in depth information regarding the Instrumental Music 

Program can be found in the Instrumental Music Handbook 

on the College website.  Any further questions or concerns 

can be directed to music@parade.vic.edu.au. 

  

Instrumental Band Class Program - Year 7 and 8. 

The Instrumental Band Class Program will be again be 

offered to all Year 7 and 8 students in 2021.  As part of the 

program, students will receive small group instrumental 

music tuition, instrument hire and text, and participate in a 

College ensemble for a flat rate cost of $400 for the year, all 

inclusive. 

  

The program is designed for junior musicians to develop 

their instrumental skills with the assistance of a specialised 

instrumental teacher and then put these newfound skills to  

practice by rehearsing and performing with one of the many 

College ensembles.  The Band Class program also provides 

a great opportunity for junior students to step outside their 

comfort zone and develop friendships with other students of 

similar interests who are also part of the program. 

  

To enrol your son in this program, please follow this link and 

enter 'Instrumental Music Band Lesson' in the instrument 

selection tab. For further information about the program, 

please don't hesitate to contact us at 

music@parade.vic.edu.au. 

  

Brass, Woodwind and Ensembles 

We are happy that the current guidelines around Brass, 

Woodwind and ensembles has allowed us to conduct 

practical lessons and rehearsals in the Heidelberg room at 

the Bundoora campus.  It has been wonderful to hear the 

brass and woodwind students playing again.  Students 

should check the timetable in the music department for their 

lesson times. 

  

Instrumental Music Scholarship Applications 

Applications for Instrumental Music Scholarships are now 

being accepted.  Please find a link to the application form 

and requirements: Music Scholarship Application 

 

Applications will be accepted until Friday 12 February 2021 

with auditions to follow. 

 

'Carols from the Couch' Wednesday 2 December 

7:30pm MS Teams Live Event 

We are pleased to be able to present our first virtual carols 

event 'Carols from the Couch' as our final performance for 

2020.  Students, staff and ensembles have been busily 

preparing items for us to gather one last time together from 

the comfort of your couch to join in reflecting on what has 

been an extraordinary year. 

 

All you will need to do is click on the event link below a few 

minutes before 7:30pm. We hope you can join us. 

Carols from the Couch 

  

As always please contact us at music@parade.vic.edu.au if 

you have any questions.  

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Music.aspx
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
http://parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_N2I0OTliYTktMWM1MS00NTc3LThhZjAtMDgxMjlmMWIzNWRj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22dee99a24-a6d4-4a3c-b613-d657119acc97%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22d01a8d11-a686-450b-9dee-f5730fd97233%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMe
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

2021 Tennis Lessons 

Show Court Tennis provide our High Performance classes 

and ACC Tennis teams with professional tennis coaching as 

part of our curriculum and we are excited to extend this to 

out of hours tennis lessons. 

Doug Hamilton at Show Court Tennis will be starting 

lessons in Term 1, on a Saturday morning at the Bundoora 

Campus.  All registrations for members of Parade College 

families will receive a discount. 

 

Parade Sportsman of the Year 

The Sports Department are excited to launch a new initiative 

that rewards performance and participation in the ACC 

Sports Program. 

 

All students who represent the College can be awarded 

votes from their coaches that will contribute towards the 

Year Level Sportsman of the Year and the Parade Overall 

Sportsman of the Year. 

 

Representing the College in more teams results in the more 

points you have the chance to be awarded. The Major Car-

nivals will also be an opportunity to gain points for each 

event that is competed in. 

 

The Sportsman of the Year awards will be presented at the 

end of year Sports Presentation night. 

 

State and National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian, includes a 

section relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  

 

To celebrate the performance of students, am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.  My 

email address is paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

standardisation of parking restriction times around schools 
 

 

Following schools adopting staggered starting and finishing times, Council has conducted a review of parking restrictions around all 

schools in the municipality.    

 

As part of this review we have identified some changes that need to be made to the existing school related parking restrictions. 

 

To incorporate the staggered school starting and finishing times, Council will be standardising school related parking restrictions to 

occur between 8:00am – 9:30am and 2:30pm – 4.00pm.   

 

Please refer to the plans below indicating the proposed changes. These changes are expected to occur over the coming weeks. 

 

Please be advised that this change is not expected to have any adverse effects on parking in the area, as only the time is being 

adjusted to assist the school community. 

 

It would also be appreciated if you communicate this information to your school community accordingly. 

 

Should you have any queries regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact me via email or by calling 9490-4971. 

 

Sincerely 

 

David Ballock 

Traffic & Transport Engineer 

Banyule City Council 



 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Accessing 2020 VCE Results  

VCE study scores, ATAR and VTAC Scaled Study Scores 

will be available to students via the Results and ATAR 

website and the Results and ATAR app on Wednesday 30 

December 2020 at 7.00am. 

 

Students will receive a statement of VCE study scores from 

the VCAA and those who applied for courses through VTAC 

this year and have paid their VTAC processing fees, will be 

sent an ATAR statement in the mail. 

 

Students who wish to receive their results online will need to 

register at https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/results/

applicants.htm before results are released. 

  

Registrations are already open and students are encouraged 

to register soon.   

 

To register, students need their VCAA student number 

and will be requested to choose a secure password 

upon registering. 

 

A Reminder of Important Year 12 Dates 

ATAR Release  

Wednesday 30 December 2020  

 

Change Of Preference 

30 December 2020 to 4 January 2021  

 

Change of Preference (COP) closes  

12 Noon Monday 4 January 2021  

 

January Round International Offers 

Thursday 7 January 2021  

 

 January Round Domestic Offers  

Thursday 14 January 2021  

 

February Offer Rounds 

Monday 1 February 2021 onwards  

Useful Careers Websites 

Skills Spiderweb  

Different jobs require different skills.  The Skills Spiderweb 

shows twelve skills common across many different jobs. 

https://public.tableau.com/profile/

occupation.and.industry.analysis#!/vizhome/

OccupationSkillsSpiderweb/OccupationSkillsSpiderChart  

 

Myfuture 

A career information and exploration service providing current 

career information, articles and links to many resources.  

www.myfuture.edu.au  

 

Careers Online 

Career research, resume help, job hunting tips, job links, etc. 

www.careersonline.com.au  

 

Job Search Australia 

Free online jobsite, searches can be made by region and 

state, occupational category, type of employment – casual, 

part-time, or full-time and covers a range of occupations.  

www.jobsearch.gov.au 

 

University Terminology 

When students are looking into university study, they often 

come across words or terms they are unfamiliar with.  Here 

are a few of the more commonly used terms to help students 

understand what is being talked about. 

  

Associate Degree 

An associate degree is generally a two-year qualification that 

is made up of two-thirds of a bachelor degree and may be 

offered by both TAFEs and universities.  Students often use 

this as a steppingstone to the full bachelor’s degree. 

 

ATAR 

Australian Tertiary Admissions Rank – the figure used by 

UAC and VTAC to calculate the entrance ranking for a 

university course. 

 

Bachelor Degree 

The award/qualification a student gains when they have 

completed studies in an undergraduate course, which takes 

between three or four years of full-time study.  This is the 

traditional starting point of a university qualification. 

https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/results/applicants.htm
https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/results/applicants.htm
https://public.tableau.com/profile/occupation.and.industry.analysis#!/vizhome/OccupationSkillsSpiderweb/OccupationSkillsSpiderChart
https://public.tableau.com/profile/occupation.and.industry.analysis#!/vizhome/OccupationSkillsSpiderweb/OccupationSkillsSpiderChart
https://public.tableau.com/profile/occupation.and.industry.analysis#!/vizhome/OccupationSkillsSpiderweb/OccupationSkillsSpiderChart
http://www.myfuture.edu.au
http://www.careersonline.com.au
http://www.jobsearch.gov.au


 

Bridging Course 

An introductory course to help students achieve the preferred 

entry level to a degree, eg. a bridging maths course for 

students who do not have the preferred maths but need it to 

access a course. 

 

Census Date  

The last day a student can withdraw from their university 

course and not incur fees. 

 

Commonwealth Supported Place (CSP) 

A student’s enrolment in a university degree for which the 

Commonwealth government makes a contribution towards 

the cost of that student’s education (formerly known as a 

HECS place). 

 

Double degree 

A student can choose to complete a double degree – this 

integrates studies in two degrees resulting in an award of two 

degrees, usually after a minimum of four years of study. 

Often also referred to as Combined Degrees. 

 

Defer 

A student may choose to delay starting their course.  

Deferring an offer of a place might mean delaying for six, 

twelve, eighteen or twenty-four months.  Deferment ensures 

the student is guaranteed their place in their selected course. 

 

Honours 

Many Bachelor degrees offer a fourth year – called an 

Honours year.  The Honours year allows students to further 

focus on a particular area of interest.  The Honours year can 

either be integrated into a four-year Bachelor degree or be 

offered as a separate year after completion of a three-year 

Bachelor degree. 

 

Major Study 

An area within a course that allows in-depth study in a 

particular field.  More than one major may be allowed in 

some courses. 

 

Minor Study 

A grouping of subjects allowing a broader understanding of a 

few subjects, with less emphasis on in-depth study. 

Prerequisite 

A set of conditions – usually a completion of a subject – that 

must be met before enrolment in a subject or course is 

allowed.  

 

Transcript 

This is the university academic record each student receives, 

like a school report. 

 

Undergraduate 

A student studying at university for a first level degree, eg. a 

Bachelor degree. 

 

Ms Vivian Sipsas 

Careers Convenor 



 

Bus Enquiries 
 

 

 

 

 

The Transport page of the College website contains the 

latest bus information including route maps and timetables.  

There is also an enquiry button at the bottom of the page.  

Please use this function for all enquiries to do with bus ser-

vices. 

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx 

 

Billing Enquiries 

Please direct all bus payment/billing enquiries to the College 

Fees Manager, Ms Emily Hosking, 9468-3327 or email 

fees@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

2021 Bus Services 

If you are already on a College Charter or PTV bus in 2020, 

and you wish to remain on the same bus in 2021, you do not 

need to reapply - please note, bus routes are listed on the 

back of the student ID cards. 

 

The 2020 bus pass is valid for the beginning of 2021 until 

new student ID cards are issued during Term 1. 

 

Please contact the Logistics Coordinator for any of the fol-

lowing; 

 

• If the bus information on your student card is incorrect 

• You have lost your student card 

• If you were not on a bus in 2020 but would like to apply 

for 2021 service 

• If your circumstances have changed, you may have 

moved to a new house or changed campuses, you may 

need to cancel, change, or apply for a bus service 

• Any other transport/bus enquiries 

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx 

 

Timetables and Routes 

Charter route A Timetable morning times has been adjusted 

due to changes in traffic. The new timetable is effective from  

the beginning of Term 4 2020, and is on the transport page 

of the College website. 

Charter bus routes and timetables may alter before the 

beginning of the 2021 school year.  Bus routes may change 

to best accommodate as many students as possible.  The 

most up to date timetables are available on the transport 

page of College website.  

 

Myki 

Students using any PTV service including College PTV 

buses must carry and be able to present an in-credit MYKI 

card.  Students are required to tap on at the beginning of 

each journey and tap off when alighting the bus at their 

destination.  Visit the PTV website for MYKI information 

including setting up a MYKI account and topping up your 

MYKI account. 

 

PTV Journey Planner  

The Public Transport Victoria Journey Planner is a great 

resource for finding public transport options.  This resource 

is highly recommended for; 

 

• Students attending Preston campus. (great access to 

train/tram/bus) 

• Students looking for options that may connect with the 

College Bus Network. 

• Students from suburbs not catered for by the Parade 

College Bus Network 

• Students who intend to use a College Bus service, but 

would like a possible Plan B.  

• Students who may need to travel to a different location 

after school, for sport training etc. 

 

https://www.ptv.vic.gov.au/journey/ 

 

College Bus FAQ’s 

I do not need the bus anymore; can I cancel it? 

Yes, one term’s notice is required in writing to cancel a bus 

service. Please contact the Logistics Coordinator. 

 

I have lost my bus pass can I get a replacement? 

Yes, replacement cards are available at a cost of $7.00.  

Please contact the Logistics Coordinator to arrange a new 

card. 

 

I haven’t used the bus because of Government 

restrictions, will I have to pay for the bus? 

If students are unable to use charter buses because of 

Government Restrictions families would not pay for that 

portion of the term. 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx
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I’ve lost my bus pass; how will I get home? 

Arrange during the day for a temporary replacement via 

Student Reception.  If it’s too late to arrange this, explain to 

the bus duty staff or the bus driver that the pass was lost.  

You will be permitted to travel.  Please arrange a 

replacement pass the following day. 

 

I missed the bus. How will I get to school or home? 

Families are advised to discuss a plan B for this scenario 

prior to the beginning of the school year.  

 

I left items on the bus, how can I get them back? 

Students can go to student or main reception for assistance. 

Parents and carers please contact the Logistics Coordinator 

via the transport page of the College website.  If urgent, 

please phone Reception on 9468-3300. 

 

Can I apply for a bus later in the year? 

Absolutely, buses can be applied for at any time, however 

bus seats on Charter buses are limited. 

 

Mr Anthony Glatzel 

Logistics Coordinator 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

2021 Tuition Fees  

Invoices for 2021 tuition fees were emailed in the first week 

of November.  Hard copies were also posted out.  If you 

have not received your invoice please contact Ms Emily 

Hosking on 9468-3327.  

 

Generous discounts are available to families who wish to 

pay their invoices in full.  The discount is also extended for 

Charter Bus invoices.  

 

Please be aware some additional charges are levied 

throughout the year, eg; private music lessons, and a 

separate payment is required for these.  

 

If you have any questions about your fee statements or are 

experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your fee 

obligations please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 

or via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Alternatively if you would like to make an appointment with 

the Business Manager to discuss your situation, please 

contact the College.  

 

Please Advise Change to your Email Address  

The College is emailing fee statements of account monthly. 

This will assist families to keep track of their payment plans 

and act as a reminder for any payments in arrears.   

 

Please ensure you advise us of any changes to your email 

address as this is also the address used for the College 

Newsletter.  

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.  If you are interested in joining or would like to 

know more please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul 

Harris, on 9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

Calendar 

In light of current advice re COVID-19 

precautions, please note that most, if not all, 

planned events have either been postponed or 

cancelled.  Future newsletters will advise 

rescheduled dates once they are known 

18 November * Year 11 Exams Commence 

 * Homework Club 

 * DAV Junior Debating Program 

Online 

19 November * Year 11 Exams Commence 

24 November * Homework Club 

 * Year 7 Reflection Day 

25 November * Homework Club 

27 November * Strategic Planning Meeting 

 * Year 11 Exams Conclude 

 * Final Day of Classes Year 10 ERPP 

Students 

29 November * First Sunday of Advent 

30 Nov-3 Dec * 2021 VCE Headstart Classes 

 * 2021 VCAL Year 11 Headstart 

Classes 

30 November * Finance Committee Meeting 

 * Year 11/12 Course Confirmation Day 

 * Year 11 Assembly - Live Stream - 

Prefect Investiture  

1 December * Homework Club 

 * Year 11/12 Course Confirmation Day 

 

2 December * VCAA Exams Conclude 

 * Homework Club 

 * Year 11/12 Course Confirmation Day 

3 December * Term 4 Ends for Students 

 * House Final Assemblies 

4 December * Correction and Report Writing Day 

6 December * Second Sunday of Advent 

7 December * Board Meeting 

 * ‘Saturday’ Detention 

13 December * Third Sunday of Advent 

14 December * Reports Released Online 10.00am 

15 December * Year 7 2022 Final Date for Accepting 

Offer 

18 December * College Reception Closes 12.30pm 

20 December * Fourth Sunday of Advent 

25 December * Christmas Day 

30 December * VCE Results Released for Year 12s  

13 January * Bundoora Reception Opens 

20 January * EREA Student Leaders Conference 

(Online) 

21 January * Preston Reception Opens 

26 January * Australia Day 

27 January * Staff Return  

1 February * Year 7 2021 Orientation Day 

 * Year 8 2021 Orientation Day 

2 February * Years 7, 11 & 12 Students Commence 

3 February * Years 8, 9 & 10 Students Commence 



 


